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Mr. Harry L. Rietze
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Juneau, Alaska

Dear Mr. Rietze:

Fisheries

In reply to your letter of February 28 we are enclosing
the remainder of the Bering Sea king crab data available in our
files. These 1963 data were collected in essentially the same
manner as those for 1965. However, the 1-1/2-inch net was not
used until the latter part of the cruise; consequently, you can,
consider all stations as one-hour tows with a 71-foot headrope
trawl of 3-1/2-inch mesh unless otherwise stated. This informa­
tion has been summarized in the same form as that in our letter
to you of September 29, 1965. Also enclosed is a copy of the
station grid locating the successfully- as well as the unsuc­
cessfully-fished stations.

In re8ard to your planned 1966 survey, ,it would be most
desirable if you could collect a representative sample of halibut
less than 65 cm. at each station. We could supply you with
plastic bags in which the sample (not to exceed 25 fish) could
be placed and identified. These samples c'ould be frozen or
iced dovm depending upon what is available on your vessel and
placed in cold storage at Sand Point under our account. \Vhen
catches exceeded 25 halibut, or contained fish above 65 cm., we
would like to obtain at least a count of the total number caught,
or better, a length frequency if time and conditions permitted.

We would also like to request that you be on the lookout
for tagged fish. We tagged over 2000 halibut in Bering Sea last
summer. Juveniles (less than 64 cm.) were tagged with an orange
vinyl tube (wire reinforced) through the opercle. Adulto (80 em.
and above) were tagged with the otandard IPHC tags, and fish in
the 65 to 79 em. size range were double-tagged with the above
types.
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We have not yet chartered a vessel for our operation so
have nothing further to add to our earlier communication regard­
ing possible space for any of your personnel.

F. Heward Bell
Director of Investigations

FHB:lr
Encl.


